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October 3, 2023 
 
Via Email and RESS 

Ms. Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board  
2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2700 
Toronto ON  M4P 1E4 

Dear Ms. Marconi: 

Re: Hydro One Networks Inc. (Hydro One) Application for Leave to Construct - 
Waasigan Project Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2023-0198 

We write on behalf of the applicant, Hydro One, with respect to the Letter of Direction issued to 
it by the Board on August 30, 2023 requiring service of the notices of application to be 
completed by September 25, 2023, as revised. 
 
Due to an administrative error, Hydro One has not been able to complete service of the notices 
for a subset of land interest holders that may be impacted by the application. Accordingly, Hydro 
One requests a further extension to complete its notice requirements.  
 
We are advised that completion of all remaining notice requirements will occur or before 
October 13, 2023 provided the Board is able to issue a revised form of notice (which sets out a 
new intervention filing deadline) by Friday October 6, 2023.  Hydro One proposes October 24, 
2023 to be the new intervention deadline.  
 
Hydro One apologizes for the inconvenience of this administrative oversight, and thanks the 
Board for its patience and consideration of Hydro One’s request for a further extension.  
 
Yours truly, 

McCarthy Tétrault LLP 

 

Per:  
Gordon M. Nettleton 
Partner | Associé 

GMN/jk 
 

ec. Reena Goyal - McCarthy Tétrault LLP 
 Joanne Richardson and Andrew Flannery – Hydro One  

Ljuba Djurdevic, Legal Counsel – Ontario Energy Board 


